

# **Burbage Parish Council Newsletter**

## Meetings for the month ahead

Council meetings are usually held on Mondays at Burbage Millennium Hall. Agendas are published three working days ahead of each meeting and can be viewed on the Council website.

At the time of printing, the following meetings, all set to start at 6.30pm, were scheduled:

- Parish Council July 3
- Planning Committee June 26 & July 10
- Environment Committee
  June 19
- Administration & Finance Committee
   July 17

#### Contact us ...

The Parish Office is usually open from 9am to midday, Monday to Friday.

The best way to make contact is to email info@burbage-council.co.uk or to call 01455 637533.

#### Follow us...

For more news, updates, and links to useful sites, please visit:



www.burbage-council.co.uk



**Burbage Parish Council** 



@burbage\_pc

### PCSO of the year

The Parish Council was delighted to hear that Burbage PCSO Darren Stretton has been named Police Community Support Officer of the year by Leicestershire Police. PCSO 6035 Stretton is based at Millennium Hall, near to the Parish Office, and works closely with Council Members and staff to address issues of



concern for residents, including speeding traffic and anti-social behaviour. He was awarded the accolade previously, in 2020. PCSO Stretton said: "We have had some great results and completed work that I truly believe has made a difference to individuals and the local community." PCSO Stretton produces regular parish policing updates which can be read on the Council's website or via links on the Council's Facebook and Twitter accounts.

#### Rail hub consultation deadline

A public consultation into plans by Tritax Symmetry to develop a National Rail Freight Interchange to near Junction 2 of the M69 closes on June 23. A link to all documents and forms can be found on the Council website

## Helping Hands pop-up shop

Burbage Helping Hands next popup shop at Millennium Hall is to be held on **Wednesday July 19, from 2pm.** Open to anyone in need, a carrier bag (provided) can be filled with donated food and household items for just £3. If you would like to donate food or funds, please call Teresa on **07785 246086**. The



Parish Council is providing the venue free of charge.

#### **Farmers' Market**

The next Farmers' Market will be held on **Saturday July 1** on Burbage Methodist Church car park on Windsor Street, from 8.30am.

# Opportunity for a 3G pitch in Burbage

Have your say ....

The Borough's Local Football Facility Plan has identified a need for another 3G artificial pitch in the Hinckley area, and the Parish Council has seized the opportunity to commit to this Football Foundation-funded project by promoting two parish green spaces as potential locations – Britannia Road Recreation Ground and Rugby Road Park.



To help decide which site should go forward to the next phase of scoping, we are inviting residents to let us know which of the two options would be your preferred location.



**Please send us your vote** by any means listed in the **contact us** and **follow us** sections on the opposite page or **post** your vote at Millennium Hall. **Voting closes at 5pm on Sunday July 2**.

#### VCS mobile hub

A new mobile volunteering hub is to add Millennium Hall to its list of stops. Run jointly by the Borough Council and Rural Community Council, the electric van takes members of Hinckley & Bosworth's VCS (Voluntary & Community Sector) team into communities to share volunteering opportunities and offer support and advice to groups in need of volunteers and funding. The van will be parked at Millennium Hall between 1pm and 3pm on its drop-in days. Visits have been provisionally booked for Wednesdays July 5 & August 2 but please check the community calendar on our website for confirmation closer to the time.

